Dear Sister and Brothers of Tennessee and other Grand Jurisdictions,

When other Grand Jurisdictions needed our help Tennessee has responded
enthusiastically. Now our own members are in need of our help. Hurricane Helene
has played havoc with the Upper East area. We have many sisters and brothers
who have flooded homes, no electricity, no water and some cannot leave their
homes because of roads being washed out. To respond to the needs of our sisters
and brothers in Upper East area a Tennessee relief fund is being set up in the
hopes of helping those afflicted in the flood areas.

If individuals or chapters and other Grand Jurisdictions would like to assist with
this cause please send your donations to Lawanna Johnson, Grand Secretary, P.O.
Box 245, Big Sandy, TN 38221. Please make checks payable to TN Grand Chapter
Order of the Eastern Star and note it is for flood victims.

Thank you for your willingness to help those who are in need and may God bless
each of you as you help others.

Star Love,
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Rita Hill, Worthy Grand Matron
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